
From Rachael Hamilton MSP. 
 
You may also be interested in the Scottish Government’s answer to a Written Question I previously lodged 
on this issue. I asked what consideration the Scottish Government is giving to the reported community 
concerns regarding the culling of feral goats in the Scottish Borders, and whether a form of protected status 
is a potential option to preserve their existence. 
  
The Scottish Government’s response is below: 
“The Scottish Government understands that feral goat populations may need to be managed as part of a 
sustainable grazing management plan. Sometimes feral goat numbers need to be reduced to prevent 
damage to sensitive habitats or forestry interests, in much the same way deer are required to be managed. 
As the landowners, it is for Oxygen Conservation Limited to consider how any reduction in the feral goat 
population should be achieved in practice. I understand that the landowner is not calling for eradication of 
the feral goats but that all future herbivore management will be informed by monitoring the species. 
  
The Scottish Government does not intend to provide feral goats with protected status. Feral goats are a 
non-native species and it is an offence to release any non-native species without a licence from 
NatureScot.” 
 


